
 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 
PEOPLE OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY SUB COMMITTEE 

Appointment Centre Room 10 & 11, Town Hall, Romford 
20 September 2023 (7.00  - 8.25 pm) 

 
Present: 
 
COUNCILLORS 
 
Conservative Group 
 

Jason Frost (Chairman) and Judith Holt 
 

Havering Residents’ 
Group 
 

Julie Wilkes 

Labour Group 
 

Patricia Brown 
 

 
65 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENT OF SUBSTITUTE 

MEMBERS 
 
Apologies were received for the absence of Councillors Laurance Garrard, 
Lamb, Jacqueline McArdle, Christine Smith, Bryan Vincent and Frankie 
Walker. 
 

66 DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS  
 
There were no disclosures of interests. 
 

67 CHAIRMAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
The Chairman reminded Members of the action to be taken in an 
emergency. 
 

68 MINUTES  
 
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a correct record and 
were signed by the Chairman. 
 

69 GP ENGAGEMENT  
 
The Sub-Committee was presented with an update report on GP 
engagement. 
 
NHS officers explained to members that primary care (PC) was part of the 
Integrated Borough Partnership and worked alongside local area 
coordinators (LACs) who work in 3 areas; Harold Hill, Collier Row and 
Rainham. Members noted funding for more LACs in Romford had been 
acquired. 
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Officers then explained the #BeeWell survey which was an initiative that 
worked with 13 schools within the Borough who partake in the survey and 
then feedback to GPs. Members noted that funding had been received for 
work to have a young person steering group to identify actions to help with 
engagement. 
 
It was noted by members that the NHS was working harder to engage more 
with collages across the Borough and were also working with volunteer 
centres who attend sessions in Romford town centre. 
 
The Sub-Committee made no recommendations and noted the report. 
 

70 MMR VACCINATION  
 
The Sub-Committee was presented with a report on MMR vaccinations. 
 
Colleagues from NHS England, NEL ICB and Havering explained the MMR 
virus was saliva born and is easily transmitted from person to person. 
Members noted there had been 141 cases recently in the UK with 60% 
being in London. It was noted that of the 141 cases, 58% of them were 
children under 10 and 23% of cases were imported from overseas. 
Members noted that there had been 7 Mumps cases in Havering and 
Measles cases had slowly increased since 2022. 
 
It was explained to members that the first MMR vaccination is given to 
children when they turn 1 year old with a second at age 3 years old before 
school. It was noted that there is a high uptake for the first vaccination but 
uptake falls with the second and third vaccinations. It was noted that the 
target uptake for Havering was 95% but the actual uptake was under the 
target. The actual uptake was higher than London, however, but was on par 
with England. 
 
Members noted that communication strategies were being adapted for local 
communities to make them more accessible, understandable and 
transparent with data systems to highlight where focused support is needed. 
The Sub-Committee also noted the Council would work with schools and 
Head Teachers to provide information to parents before and during school. 
 
The Sub-Committee made no recommendations and noted the report. 
 

  
 
 
 
 

 Chairman 
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